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Jennifer Jones

President 2022-23

January 2023

Dear Presidents and Team Members,

Every month in Rotary has been a different

experience and each of them has only

strengthened our resolve to do more relevant

and focused humanitarian service. It is the

satisfaction and a sense of pride that one feels

that transcends every other emotion and that in

itself is our gratification. As Rotarians you have

demonstrated ambition and an uncompromising

approach to developing solutions to the

challenges you face while committing yourself to

service projects. This year has seen you

involved in work to address health inequalities,

develop the cultural offer and enhance the way

of life for the communities around us and

making significant donations to ensure

sustainability of the projects. You have done it all

unflinchingly and with utmost dedication. As we

reach the half year mark of the current Rotary

Year I will urge you all to move towards your

targets and goals and fulfil them to the best of

your ability.

We also had participated in the Rotary

Leadership Institute this month and it was even

more enjoyable because there were several

leaders at different levels including the District

Secretaries who also made their presence felt.

The purpose of the Institute is to implement a

leadership development programme for potential

leaders and it is important for Rotarians to be

exposed to the great scope of Rotary around the

world and to get to know more about the

leadership skills that are necessary to move

Rotary forward. The goal of the Institute is for

future leaders of this wonderful organisation to

retain the enthusiasm for Rotary by learning

more about potential of the organisation outside

the Club and District levels.

Continued…….

Rotary recently surveyed our members and found

something that should be unsurprising but still

caused many of us in Rotary leadership to sit up

and pay attention: The single most important

factor in member satisfaction is the club

experience. How at home you feel in your club,

how rewarding club meetings are, and how

engaged you feel in service projects.

I have seen this firsthand across the Rotary world

this year. When members feel an emotional

connection to their club, they cannot imagine

leaving. And that connection is often forged in

“Rotary moments,” when people feel that special

connection to the people around them and the

impact of their service. Our Imagine Impact Tour

is all about shining a light on those Rotary

moments and encouraging our members to tell

their stories.

But there’s something else that makes an

enormous difference in building and sustaining

that connection. It’s the comfort and care of our

members — both Rotarians and Rotaractors. As

my Rotary friend Todd Jenkins says, “People can’t

see how you think, but they sure can see your

actions.”

We are in the relationship business, and if we

take care of each other — genuinely show

concern for each other — then we will make

friends for life, and we will do anything to widen

that circle of friendship.

The question is: How do we live with our eyes

wide open and do the things that really matter?

We do this by taking time for each other, actively

listening to one another, and treating every Rotary

member as equally valuable — no matter how

long we have been a member or what position we

hold.

Continued…….

Rtn Ashok Kantoor

District Governor

R.I. District 3011
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People like me in Rotary leadership can offer all

kinds of advice about how to make your club

experience more valuable. But what’s most

important is for everyone in every Rotary club to

speak up and listen to one another. We should

never be afraid to share with our fellow Rotary

member what we expect to get out of our

membership and have an open discussion about

how to make that happen.

To lead a Rotary club is to invite such dialogue

and to be willing to try new approaches. Good

leadership is giving it away. Propping others up.

Allowing others to feel the victory.

I have one last request for club leaders. We still

need to do more worldwide to increase our female

membership. It’s up a bit this year, but I know we

can and must do better. Rotary is growing again.

As I write this, we’re just a handful of members

away from surpassing 1.2 million Rotarians again.

So let’s redouble our efforts to bolster our clubs

with great new members, then keep them for life

by providing comfort and care

Jennifer Jones

RI President 2022-23

The event this year achieved its goal because

many Rotarians from our District have returned

feeling motivated and enlightened about the

strength of Rotary and we are sure they will make

able leaders in the future.

The Rotary Foundation Dinner was another

feather in the cap for this illustrious District

because we have achieved a record high in

commitments to The Rotary Foundation. While the

list of the AKS Members at different levels has

increased we also have a long list of Major Donors

who have made a commitment to reach greater

heights as far as their donations are concerned.

We have given details of all our benevolent

donors in the pages inside and we urge more

Rotarians to add their name on to the list over the

next few months. The motto of The Rotary

Foundation is “ Service Above Self ” and “One

Profits Most Who Serves Best” and this the

decree we must follow in our lives and as

Rotarians.

As we come to the end of a successful six months

in Rotary Service in the year 2022-23, I would like

to wish all of you a Merry Christmas and a Very

Happy New Year. May this Christmas bring with it

only positivity and the resolve to serve and may

the new year make you more prosperous so that

you are able to look after the needs of the 'not-so-

fortunate' around the world more than ever before.

With warm regards and best wishes

Rtn Ashok Kantoor

District Governor 2022-23

January

2 Rtn. Alka Banga Birthday

14 Anne Anjali Dang Birthday

25 Rtn. Sudhir Kapoor Birthday

25 Rtn. Sunil Kapoor Birthday

30 Rtn. Dinesh & Rtn. Kumudni Shrivastava Anniversary

February

11 Rtn. Vikas Vij & Rtn. Nidhi Vij Anniversary

12 Rtn. Alok Sahdev Birthday

Celebrations of January / February  

May there be light in Your Life, both
within and without. To ensure that the
light of life and its possibilities shine upon
us and future generations, the Soil is vital.
Save Soil. Love & Blessings

- Sadhguru
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President

Sunil Kumar Day

President Elect / Treasurer

Rakesh Banga

Vice President
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Secretary 

Nicoleta Ioana Ciufudean
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Sara Banga

IT / Social Media

Yaduinder Lal

Sgt-at-arms
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Vidushi Lal
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Sunil Kapoor
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Alok Sahdev

Community Service 

Dinesh Kumar Shrivastava

International Service 

Nicoleta Ioana Ciufudean
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Alok Sahdev

Literacy ( T-E-A-C-H) 

Prabodh Kumar Dubey

Water Sanitation & Hygiene 

Gurmukh Kotwani
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A Note by President Rtn Sunil Kumar Day 

better utilization of our funds and time. Members’ viewpoints are

always sought and respected by the Club leaders. In the second

half of January 2023 there can be many more activities that must

be planned with the involvement of the members of the RCD

Resources family. I have a Question for all – who among us

can be the leader for Crowdfunding for our Club Projects at

different Schools / NGOs?

With schools closed for extended holidays, due to

unexpected severe winter conditions, we saw a

drop in our Service Project activities. Your Club is

going to do better with more involvement from all

of you – with ideas for projects and venues for

A Note by Editor Rtn Vidushi Lal 

It’s a new calendar year and a fresh start to

explore more avenues and projects. Lets all

unite and grow our club sustainably. After

reading her message in todays bulletin I

researched about our Rotary President ,

Jennifer Jones and was impressed - she has

broken 117 years of tradition by leading as

the First Woman President, truly an

inspiration for women around the globe. A

Special thank you to Ms. Kumudni

Shrivastava for her beautiful contributions to

our bulletin. I wish us all a fruitful Rotary year

ahead.

Message from a District Literacy Chair

“For most of us reading and writing are as natural as breathing. But nearly

800 million adults worldwide lack the literacy skills needed to complete a

job application, understand a child’s report card, or read a prescription.”

(Source: Rotary International and the International Reading Association

Literacy Project Guide) This latter document is an excellent guide for any

club looking to either start a project or augment an already vibrant literacy

program within your club.

Your club might consider one or more of these successful Rotary club

literacy projects:

Improve access to books and learning materials

•Book donations

•Dictionary donations

•Library support

Support schools and teachers

•Adopt a school

•Teacher training

Enhance classroom learning

• Early childhood literacy

•Adult literacy

•Student mentoring

•Concentrated language encounter (CLE)

Promote community development

•Improve community health

•Address special needs

(Source: Rotary International and the

International Reading Association

Literacy Project Guide)
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On Wednesday, 4th January 2023 our club

distributed some Notebooks & Gifts to the 20

students of special studies at Arya Samaj, D –

Block, Vikas Puri, New Delhi – 110018. The

project at Arya Samaj was also attended by

members of management including Col. Madan,

the President.
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The #9 Library project was launched 05th Jan. 2023

with 301books at Samaj Sadan, J-11, South

Extension 1, New Delhi – 110049. This camp was

held in collaboration with RWA South Extension

–I. The role of Mr. Rajiv Goel, RWA President

and Mr. Yogesh Khetarpal, RWA Vice President

and Mr. Gaurav Batra, RWA General Secretary

in conducting this successful camp is highly

appreciated. And this event was celebrated with

tea & snacks in traditional Indian way for inviting

auspiciousness / blessings for the success of

the project.
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On 9th January 2023 DG Ashok Kantoor and District

Legal Committee Chairperson, Rtn. Jayant Nath,

Former Judge, Delhi High Court, has taken the first

initiative of its kind to organize Legal Aid Seminar -

Expanding Horizon at Multi-Purpose Hall, Gate No.1,

India International Centre, New Delhi, in our district, to

make Rotarians aware of the legal aid available for the

weaker sections of the society and how to benefit from

this.

On 8th January 2023 the President attended the Gala

Event organized by Rajdhani Club – the event was an

occasion to meet up with friends from different Clubs.

As such Rajdhani Club is one of the biggest Clubs of

Delhi and next year 2023-24 we both clubs will be in

one District Zone which will provide opportunities to do

joint projects.
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Tuesday, 10th January 2023 - Our club organized

second free Mammography Camp at Ring Road

NDSE -1 Market. This camp was held in

collaboration with RWA / Samaj Sadan, J-11,

South Extension – I, New Delhi – 110049. The

role of Mr. Rajiv Goel, President and Mr.

Yogesh Khetarpal, Vice President and Mr.

Gaurav Batra, Secretary in conducting this

successful camp is highly appreciated. The

testing facilities are provided by the Mobile

Mammography van, that is a project of Rotary

Club Gurgaon. In a day 20 ladies can be

checked and we met 100% target.
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On 12th January 2023 RCD Resources distributed

120 packets of Sanitary Napkins to young girls and

women of the Delhi Race Club, Lok Kalyan Marg,

New Delhi – 110003. Each lady was given supply for

3 months. We will revisit and give additional supplies

for next 3 or 6 months. Each packet contain 6

Napkins. The Sanitary Napkins were supplied by

Saidham Faridabad / Rtn. Ravi Gugnani of Rohtak

Club. The distribution was done by jt. Secretary Rtn.

Sara Banga along with Rtn. Alka Banga and 1st Lady

Rtn. Niti Day.
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